Lake Tapps Lacrosse Club welcomes you to the 2019 “Foothills Classic” Girls Lacrosse Tournament. This year’s tournament will be held in Enumclaw, WA, in a series of fields situated between Sunrise Elementary & Southwood Soccer fields, Enumclaw Middle School, and Enumclaw High School.

This welcome packet includes a number of attachments that can be shared with your players, parents, and coaches. You will find attached:

Tournament Contact List

Tournament Field Map (includes directions, addresses, parking, field lay-out, designated areas, etc.)

Tournament Rules

Scorer/ Timer Instructions

A few important notes…

1. The online registration form must be submitted, along with the tournament fee, by May 25th.
2.  **** All head coaches must check in at the Tournament Directors Tent prior to their first game, no exceptions. We are requesting that a team roster containing the player names and US Lacrosse numbers be legibly written or typed and is sent by 12PM on May 25th to Kelly Harter at: ltlcdirectoroperations@gmail.com.
3. Home team will be responsible for ensuring game balls are on the sidelines before games begin, (games balls provided). Home team scorekeeper will communicate the game score to the Tournament Scorekeeper at the end of each game. They will contact the Tournament Director if/when needed. Each team must provide a Team Sideline Manager, with a vest, for each game. They can report any problems to the Tournament Directors Tent.
4. Each score table will have a summarized version for the tournament rules for the timers and refs. 
5. Travel on 410 east of Bonney Lake can at slow at times. We recommend you allow extra time in case of unforeseen traffic and to allow for parking.
6. We have designated parking areas. There is additional parking available in the nearby area, including Enumclaw High School. No overnight RV parking at these venues.
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Food and concessions will be available. 
8. This year’s Raffles will be for a new STX Stick and STX Goggles.
9. Fastest Shot Competition for each age group with winning players receiving a Foothills Classic Tournament shirt. 

We hope you enjoy the Tournament!  Good Luck to all!                          Lake Tapps Lacrosse Club Board of Directors
